The December 2, 2022 meeting of the Council of South Carolina Professional Archaeologists was held at the DNR Parker Annex, 2025 Barnwell Street, Columbia, South Carolina. The meeting was convened at 10:04 a.m. by President Rebecca Shepherd. The following individuals were in attendance:
	Name
	Affiliation
	Status

	Rebecca Shepherd, President
	SCDOT
	Member

	Kelly Higgins, Secretary
	New South
	Member

	James Stewart, Vice President
	New South
	Member

	Ramona Grunden
	TRC
	Associate Member

	Christopher Judge
	USC Lancaster- Native American Studies Center
	Member

	Sean Norris
	TRC
	Member

	Jessica Cooper
	SCARNG
	Member

	Nina Schreiner
	SCIAA/USC
	Guest

	Jim Bates
	USFS
	Member

	John Leader
	SCIAA
	Member

	Stacey Young
	SCPRT
	Member

	Kelly Goldberg
	USC 
	Guest

	Gail Wagner
	USC
	Member

	Jason Moser
	USFS
	Member

	Tracy Martin
	SCDOT
	Member

	Nena Powell Rice
	SCIAA Research Affiliate
	Member

	Keely Lewis-Schroer
	USFS
	Member

	Robert Larsen
	SHPO
	Guest

	Natalie Pope
	New South
	Member

	Amanda Rasmussen
	USFS
	Guest

	Keith Stephenson, Treasurer
	SCIAA-SRARP
	Member



Guests/Visitors: Robert Larsen, Kelly Goldberg, Amanda Rasmussen, Nina Schreiner
Secretary’s Report: Kelly Higgins
Kelly sent out the minutes from the September 9 COSCAPA meeting on November 23 and received minor comments regarding spelling errors. The revised minutes were sent out November 28 and no comments were received. The revised September 9 minutes were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report: Keith Stephenson

As of our last meeting on September 9, 2022, our account balance was $5,333.70. Quarterly expenditures consisted of $28.98 for refreshments at the September meeting, a $100 dues renewal payment for the COSCAPA RPA group membership, and a $2.38 processing fee to PayPal. Quarterly income consisted of $140.00 in annual dues payments. This brings the account balance to $5,342.35. 

Of the 56 active COSCAPA members for 2022, 50 have paid this year’s dues for a total of $800.00, leaving 10 members with a collective outstanding balance of $200.00.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Membership Committee: Eric Poplin via email read by Ramona Grunden 

The Committee received five applications for membership since the September 2022 meeting:

Ms. Leigh Koszarsky (Brockington and Associates) applied for full membership, with the support of Eric Poplin. The Committee recommends 3-0 with 1 recusal that the Council accept Ms. Koscarsky as a Full Member.

Dr. Sarah Platt (College of Charleston) applied for full membership, with the support of Martha Zierden. The Committee unanimously recommends that the Council accept Dr. Platt as a Full Member. 

Ms. Amanda Rasmussen (US Forest Service) applied for full membership, with the support of Jason Moser. The Committee unanimously recommends that the Council accept Ms. Rasmussen as a Full Member. 

Dr. Doug Sain (Terracon) applied for full membership, with the support of Eric Poplin. The Committee recommends 3-0 with 1 recusal that the Council accept Dr. Sain as a Full Member.

Ms. Nina Schreiner (University of South Carolina) applied for full membership, with the support of Chris Judge. The Committee recommends 3-0 with 1 recusal that the Council accept Ms. Schreiner as a Full Member.

The Council voted, and all five applications were approved for Full Membership into COSCAPA.

Native American Liaison Committee: Christopher Judge

Dr. Brooke Bauer, at the UT History Department, published Becoming Catawba: Catawba Indian Women and Nation-Building, 1540–1840. It is available through Alabama Press and Amazon.
Marcus Dunn’s (Pee Dee/Tuscarora) exhibit, Re-Educated, ends December 2 at the Florence Museum. This exhibit contains paintings based on readings and photographs of the Native American Boarding School experience. Another exhibit, Resilience and Revolution: Native Peoples in the 18th Century South Carolina, explores the struggles experienced by Indigenous peoples in South Carolina to retain their independence through the upheavals, unrest, and uncertainty following the establishment of the Carolina Colony by the British. It also examines Indigenous culture by exploring such topics as Relationship with Nature, Women’s Roles, Social and Governmental Structure, Trade, and Wars of the 18th Century. This exhibit is available as a traveling exhibit through the SC State Museum.

There was a fair amount of media during Native American Heritage Month, with Adam Parker having a Thanksgiving Day feature in the Post and Courier and Chief Buster Hatcher interviewed for TV. Links to their coverage are posted below. 

https://www.postandcourier.com/news/canoe-project-part-of-increasing-collaboration-among-scs-native-communities/article_8d02fff0-668e-11ed-ab13-2f97cdce0ec8.html

https://www.wbtw.com/news/grand-strand/we-dont-ask-for-anything-better-but-we-think-we-should-at-least-get-the-same-waccamaw-indian-chief-strives-for-equality/

Chief Lamar Nelson of the Eastern Cherokee, Southern Iroquois, and United Tribes of SC has proposed a stand alone Native American Museum, similar to the African American Museum in Charleston. This proposed museum would curate artifacts, conduct research, and install exhibits. 
*Jon Leader made a point regarding this museum during the Political Action Committee summary. It is included in that section below. 

The Indigenize SC Education Task Force continues to meet monthly and build steam in an effort to interject Native American history and archaeology into SC K-12 Social Studies curriculum.

https://www.coastal.edu/scoess/spadonicentersandinitiatives/indigenizesc/

Political Action Committee: Jon Leader

Congress is currently reviewing two bills (one in the House and one in the Senate) for the African American Burial Grounds Preservation Act. These bills were introduced in February and was sent off to a committee in July. These bills will allow the National Park Service to establish programs and make grants available to federal, state, local, and tribal governments, nongovernmental organizations, educational institutions, and historic preservation groups. Ultimately, the goal is to create a national register of African American burial grounds, including preserved or restored African American burial grounds, those that have been identified as under threat, and providing interpretations of African American burial grounds. 

Pro Publica, the investigative news group, has been working on getting support for the last year and has contacted Jon Leader’s office and several other state offices to discuss these bills. Jon thinks COSCAPA should have the executive committee write a letter to support the legislation. James Stewart agreed to write the letter, if you have any input on that please let James know. 

There is also a proposed change in NAGPRA’s regulations, which would improve the process for the disposition and repatriation of Native American human remains, funerary objects, sacred objects, and objects of cultural patrimony. One of the proposed changes would be to remove the “culturally unidentifiable” language and integrate the concept of repatriation through geographic origin. This would allow the tribes to determine amongst themselves who will take point on the collections. 

There has been an increase in the movement of human remains to locations outside the country and being used for traditional medicine, among other things. The Department of Justice and federal law enforcement held a meeting with Federally recognized tribes regarding this trade. There is a spike in the desecration of recognized Native American cemeteries and burial grounds, removing bones for this trade. State and Federal agencies need to start thinking about what will happen to repatriated remains and ways they can be protected.

Jon thinks it will be a good idea for COSCAPA to back the idea of a Native American Museum, as it will most likely be archaeological in nature. The membership should recognize the need for federal and state funding, as well as donations, and be seen supporting a Native American initiative for a Native American Museum in South Carolina. Chris Judge will be happy to write a letter in support, but suggested we wait until there is a formal proposal to put our name behind.

Links to points discussed during the meeting:

NAGPRA Systematic Process for Disposition and Repatriation of NA Human Remains, Funerary Objects, Sacred Objects, and Objects of Cultural Patrimony (Comment period ends 1/17/23)
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2022/10/18/2022-22376/native-american-graves-protection-and-repatriation-act-systematic-process-for-disposition-and

S.3667- African-American Burial Grounds Preservation Act
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/senate-bill/3667

H.R. 6805- African-American Burial Grounds Preservation Act
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/house-bill/6805/text

Workshop Committee: Karen Smith, Kelly Goldberg

DNR will be sponsoring a bone tool making workshop with Scott Jones. They were thinking about having it at the spring COSCAPA meeting, with the Friday afternoon being the first part of a three-part series. Part one will be an introduction to bone tools, in more of a lecture style with some examination of artifacts to see what evidence of tool making looks like. The Saturday part of the workshop will discuss two techniques for making bone tools: anvil and wedge and grooved and split. There will be detailed demos and people will be able to take the tools they make that day. The Saturday workshop will be limited to 20 people, but if there’s a lot of interest another workshop may be possible. COSCAPA membership agreed to hold the first part of the workshop after the spring meeting, and a date of March 24, 2023 was decided. 

There will be a Photogrammetry workshop on February 9–10, this workshop will be capped at 16 people. It is going to be a full two-day workshop, with day one being generic applications for photogrammetry. There will be a keynote talk, possibly around 12:30-1:30, on the first day that will be open to everyone. The afternoon will be doing data collection involving object and landscape photogrammetry data acquisition. Friday will be the post-processing day, and participants will learn how to use Agisoft Metashape (and possibly some others) and then looking at data visualization and model production. A call for registration will go out in mid-December. Kelly is still working on funding, with COSCAPA possibly sponsoring a dinner or happy hour-type event. 

ASSC Liaison: Jessica Cooper

Journal publication is delayed until 2023, while Katherine Parker says she is waiting on one thing from Dave Anderson for the thematic issue. Book reviews and notes from the field are still needed. Jessica is specifically looking for reviews on the Georgia Projectile Point book published by ASSC, if anyone is interested please let her know. 

Fall Field Day was a success, with more than 200 people attending. 

The conference has been set for February 18, 2023, with a theme of Women in SC Archaeology. There will be a special session either in the morning or in the afternoon, along with a panel. ASSC is currently in the process of writing an abstract and reaching out to possible participants. 

Jessica, Savannah Britz, Chris Judge, and Adam are forming a committee regarding the Archaeology Month poster. They will hopefully be meeting in January to write a proposal to SHPO to give ASSC more flexibility in the poster design and to re-establish going through SCIAA and SHPO for funding. If you have stacks of previous posters lying around, please take a photo and send to Jessica or anyone at ASSC.  

SCIAA Committee: No report


ArchSite Committee: James Stewart, Keely-Lewis Schroer, Robert Larsen

The ArchSite Committee met several times, identifying problems and potential solutions with ArchSite. Six main issues were noted: locational, missing or delayed data entry, thematic, user experience, overall usability, and improving the database. The Committee recommended some near-term changes. They include updating projection preferences to modern standard, identify and upload missing data, staff a full-time Digital Data Manager position, develop a cemetery form and populate a new cemetery layer, add landscape features such as rice fields, and add a layer for Revolutionary War sites. Some long-term redesigns could include financial support from site/project registration for maintenance, link survey cards to resources, update basemap catalog, add GPR or underwater survey data, add buffer or draw query tool, data streaming and/or AGOL integration. Other long-term solutions include integration with SHPO project tracking, which would allow improve the Environmental Review Process workflow, submission of reports or other documents requiring review, distribution of comments and review correspondence, and linking finalized reports back to ArchSite. 

The committee also recommended that ArchSite include a workflow for creating advocational site participation. There is currently an avocational site form on the website, but it’s not clear how that data is being integrated into ArchSite. The avocational site form needs to be updated and basically a streamlined version of the professional site form. Then, ideally, someone from the ASSC board would help validate the avocational forms before they get added to the site files inventory. Avocationalists would then be able to determine if the sites they record will be visible on the public view of ArchSite or not (but it would still be visible on the professional view). Jessica Cooper and Nina Schreiner, ASSC board members, expressed concerns over having ASSC review the avocational site forms. This proposed change was not brought to the ASSC board prior to being presented to COSCAPA. Additionally, ASSC is a volunteer organization and its members do not have the time necessary to review the site forms. 

Suggestions for cemetery form development included adapting forms used by the Chicora Foundation and New South Associates, Inc. into a statewide cemetery form. The Heritage Trust is also developing a phone app for cemetery documentation.  

There may be funding for a Revolutionary War layer as the 250th anniversary is coming up and there is money available through that. Rebecca Shepherd mentioned a couple meetings ago John Fisher said a Revolutionary War layer had been developed, it’s just not currently on ArchSite. 

No one present at the meeting expressed any hesitation at the implementation of a new fee structure for ArchSite. However, that support is dependent upon SCIAA following up on the recommendations provided by COSCAPA. A memorandum outlining those recommendations will be submitted to Dr. King in January 2023. If you have anything you want to contribute to the ArchSite committee, please reach out to James, Keeley, or Rob. 

STATE AGENCIES

SCDNR: Karen Smith

There are some people working in Camden, while a larger group (8 people or so) are heading out to Spanish Mount on 12/4. They are going to be out there for two weeks, offering guided tours 12/6-12/9 and 12/12-12/15. They will be conducting shovel testing along the landform at five-meter intervals in hopes of getting more information on the occupations there. Test Unit excavation will follow with placement based on the results of the shovel testing.

SCIAA: Adam King, via email read by Kelly Higgins

Steve and Jim have finished up fieldwork at the Camden battleground, with cleaning and analysis continuing at the coroner’s office. Those men and boys recovered will receive a proper burial with full military honors in April, including the Scottish Highlander. Appropriate communities were engaged before the removal began and have been part of the planning of any analyses and the reburial.

Chester is planning a symposium in February in Beaufort that will focus on the Yamasee and his work at Stuartstown. More details will be available soon.

Progress is being made on NAGPRA compliance. Jon submitted the Notices of Inventory Completion to NPS for the culturally affiliated ancestral remains in September and we have already received a request to repatriate from the Eastern Band of Cherokee Indians. Informally, we have been told Catawba Nation will do the same shortly. 

The SCIAA collection summary, which was supposed to have been done by 1993, has been completed and the associated letter inviting consultation is being reviewed by USC. A letter inviting communities to consult with USC on ancestral remains designated as culturally unidentifiable has also been completed as required by the 2010 NAGPRA regulations. That letter is also under review by USC. We had hoped to send both out by 12/16, but it is unlikely the USC legal review will be completed by then.

SCIAA has received temporary funding to bring Nina Schreiner on to take the lead on NAGPRA compliance and other stakeholder relations. Over the past year, Nina has immersed herself in NAGPRA, attending workshops, grant training, conferences, and an internship through Mississippi Department of Archives and History. SCIAA’s progress on NAGPRA compliance is due to Nina’s desire to see things done correctly and willingness to help as a volunteer. This spring semester, Nina will take on this new role as a graduate assistant and then transition to full time in May. Unfortunately, right now there are no funds to continue her in this role beyond December 2023, even though the actual work of NAGPRA compliance will just be getting underway at that point.

There is one important point of order affecting all state and federal agencies with collections housed by SCIAA. Since ownership of those collections was never formally assigned to SCIAA, each agency is responsible for completing their own collections summary, inventories of ancestral remains and associated funerary objects, consultation with tribes, repatriation. Per NAGPRA, SCIAA cannot do that work for agencies unless we are specifically asked to do so. Given SCIAA’s perpetual staffing shortfalls, we cannot accept that responsibility without financial support. This is a conversation we intend to have with all agencies in the New Year.

The archaeological collections housed by SCIAA have all now been relocated from the Pearl Lab to a temporary space in the old Law School building. The space is dry, secure, and climate controlled. We do not know when the permanent facility will be ready to occupy, but that likely won’t happen until the summer. Until that final move, collections are not completely inaccessible but getting to specific collections will be more complicated. If you request access to collections, please make sure you copy Adam on any request. 

Last year Adam submitted a request to the Senate for additional funding to support SCIAA’s state-mandated functions, site files and curation. We all know those functions have been chronically underfunded and there is no realistic hope the university can change that. Last year’s request went unfunded. Adam submitted a request to the Dean of the College of Art and Sciences and USC legislative liaisons for permission to make contact with legislators to submit another budget. That request will be considered by the legislative liaisons and forwarded to President Amiridis. If Adam is granted permission to pursue additional funding, Adam welcomes suggestions on Senators and members of the House that may be supportive. 

SRARP: Keith Stephenson

Things are pretty quiet right now. Forest Service projects are ongoing. 

SCDOT: Rebecca Shepherd 

Becca applied and interviewed for the Chief Archaeologist job and got the promotion. There are currently no plans to rehire her old position and she doesn’t expect them to rehire it anytime soon. Due to Becca being the only SCDOT archaeologist right now, things are probably going to get a little busier and possibly more work will be going out to the consultants. 

The on-call for consultants has expired, but they are working on getting it back. It might take a while, however, as it needs approval from state procurement. Becca will send out an email to membership when the on-call gets approved. 

Until the on-call gets approved, SCDOT is currently operating with the small purchase program or sole source for projects under $10k. Becca doesn’t have much say about who gets projects in the Small Purchase program. If you are currently not on the small purchase list and would like to be, please reach out to Becca. 

Things have been busy with fieldwork and trying to get projects wrapped up before the end of the year. Have had several bridge replacements, sidewalk, and intersection surveys. Cemetery work has been keeping them busy, and finally got permission to do a GPR survey on an African American cemetery in Goose Creek. Edwards Pittman will be relocating a cemetery in the New Year located in the median of I-26. 

Working on two MOAs for the Mark Clark extension project. The Long Point Road area and Snowdon community will eventually be going to a data recovery, and are also working on how to mitigate impacts to the Fenwick Hall Historic District. This would hopefully be a cultural landscape study that would tie in to the settlement community study New South did over the summer. 

There is a Woodland period site in Greenwood County at S102 over 96 Creek that was discovered in ~2008 by Legacy. The bridge is going to be replaced and a data recovery on that site will be required. The project will be going to the small purchase program soon.

SCDAH: Robert Larsen

SHPO is busy as usual, Rob is swamped with reports. He is trying to get through them as quickly as possible. He is currently working with the Ford Shell Ring with the town of Hilton Head and Beaufort County. They are planning on building a park in the area and SHPO will be recommending they do a full overview of the shell ring. The Hilton Head Archaeological Society wants to fund putting a sign up for the shell ring. SHPO is fine with the sign, however, they will be required to submit a preservation plan due to concerns about looting. 

Rob will be going to Parris Island to help the Marine Corps; he has been asked to look at some tabby ruins that are eroding considerably. He will also be going to Spanish Mount in January for a couple days to help Stacey with work there.

SCPRT: Stacey Young

Hired two new archaeologists at Colonial Dorchester and Charles Towne Landing. Madison Long will be working at Colonial Dorchester; she has a degree in bioarchaeology from Eastern Carolina and has been doing docent and curation work at the Williamson Calhoun House. Nicole Isenbarger is now the full-time archaeologist at Charles Towne Landing. 

Have a lot of things going on, they have recently acquired new properties in the Mountain Bridge Wilderness Area. SCIAA has been doing work up there. TRC recently did a survey for the Palmetto Trail and Southern Research is starting some work on one of the properties. Also have some new properties on the Black River, with TRC surveying one of those. Steve Smith did some metal detecting at a Revolutionary War site, and he found some artifacts associated with the battle. He is hoping to get back out and do some more work there. 

There is another property, about 100 acres, that will require survey. The project hasn’t made it through the system, but it will be advertised soon. New South did some work at the Governor’s Mansion Complex. State Parks will be managing Lace House and Boylston House as a wedding venue, they are putting in parking areas and doing some other disturbances. 

The Charleston Museum: No Report

USC, Department of Anthropology: Kelly Goldberg

Still progressing on the job search, focusing on someone doing Indigenous archaeology. There will be some job talks in the spring. Also working on trying to address issues of diversity and recruitment at USC from a variety of fronts. Will be trying to be more aggressive on HBCU campuses to raise awareness about anthropology and archaeology. If you are interested in donating supplies or volunteering to talk to students about archaeology, reach out to Kelly. She is looking to schedule these events in the spring and would like volunteers for SC State, Claflin, and Voorhees.

There will be a spring break archaeology field “experience” at Rose Hill. Students from SC State, Claflin, and hopefully others, will be able to watch and participate in archaeology for a week. SCIAA will have a team out there for a couple weeks. Also have established a shadow program, it was started in the fall for HBCU students considering grad school. One student participated and it was successful, as connections were made with the student’s professors. They are interested in working with USC to get more students for next year. In the spring, the shadow program will focus on high school juniors who are considering an undergraduate degree in archaeology. Kelly is looking for a site that a couple of high schoolers could go to, even if they don’t actively participate, so they can see what archaeology looks like. It will be a maximum of four students, and they will have a chaperone. If you are interested in this program, please reach out to Kelly. 

The Public Heritage Lab is looking for artifacts and have been working on photogrammetry and 3D scanning. They are working on producing artifact kits that can be given to K-12 schools to augment the history curriculum. The objects are 3D printed and an artist has been painting them to make them look realistic. Kelly is looking for any artifacts that you think would be good objects to make copies of and incorporate into the kits. She is hoping they can stay active in January and February so you have anything you think might work, send it along. 

Planning a summer field school in 2023 at Sesquicentennial Park from May 8–June 15. Hoping to have another public day and would love to invite local organizations to set up a booth. After this year’s field school, the students were eager to get more experience in the field. If you have any temporary work this summer that could be completed by a student, please consider reaching out after the field school. 

USC, Lancaster, Native American Studies Center: Christopher Judge

Two new faculty have been hired, Dr. Evan Nooe, a Historian, has published on Creek and Seminole. Christy Anderson has been brought on as Archivist.

Indigenous representation in media and popular culture was the focus of this fall’s expanded 17th Annual Native American Studies Celebration, hosted by USC Lancaster’s Native American Studies Center. This event ran from November 1–16, and all programs are now available on our YouTube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCStdTCPgeQEYlwP_gLjdd9w

Archaeology Thursday Facebook Posts continue on our NASC Facebook page. Chris Moore and White Pond were recently featured. If you have any news-worthy projects, please get in touch with Chris Judge at judge@sc.edu

The Native Arts and Craft Festival took place on December 3 from 9–4. This was the last chance to see the exhibit: Unearthing Our Forgotten Past: Fort San Juan which opened August 10 in the center’s Red Rose Gallery. This exhibit was developed by the Exploring Joara Foundation as part of the 450th anniversary celebrations of the Juan Pardo expeditions through western North Carolina. This exhibit showcases the Spanish occupation of Fort San Juan and the lives of the Native people who lived in the Joara area.

The December Lunch and Learn How Indigenous People Helped Start and Win the American Revolution by Dr. Woody Holton on December 16 at noon.

Clemson University: No Report

Coastal Carolina University: Carolyn Dillian, email read by Rebecca Shepherd

David Palmer will be teaching his historical archaeology field school again this May at Brook Green Plantation at Brookegreen Gardens. We have a longstanding MOU with them for archaeological research and it’s a great local opportunity for students and the community. If anyone has inquiries, his email is dpalmer1@coastal.edu

Coastal Carolina is hiring a full-time Lecturer in Anthropology to start August 2023. We’re primarily looking for teaching in Cultural Anthropology, but an archaeologist who has Cultural Anth teaching expertise would also be welcome. Applicants should go to: https://jobs.coastal.edu/. Review of applications and selection of candidates for phone interviews will happen before the semester ends, so applications need to be in soon for full consideration.

We are still working on a proposal for a Master’s program in Cultural Resource Management. Once the draft of the program is ready, I’d like to bring it to COSCAPA for discussion (and your input and advice), if this group would be open to that? Your comments would be much appreciated.

College of Charleston: No Report

University of Tennessee: No Report

Winthrop University: No Report

FEDERAL AGENCIES

NRCS: No Report

USACE: No Report

Archaeologist position is still open.

USFS: Jason Moser

Working on a contract with the University of Tennessee for a NAGPRA inventory of the Chattooga Town collections that will continue for the rest of the year. There are a number of different survey contracts out that were put in place last year and are in various stages of completion on all the districts. 

One of the contracts awarded is a cultural overview and context and a GIS predictive model for the Francis Marion that is being undertaken by New South. They have sent out emails with questionnaires to consultants who have done work on the Francis Marion in the past. 

Katherine Parker is going to be offering a mini field school on the Francis Marion from January 3-2-th. It is available for credit through UT; Jason doesn’t know how many spots she has filled. She will be working on a liquor still/moonshining site.

The Forest Service is working on finalizing its draft for a Programmatic Agreement with the SHPO. There have been a number of archaeological positions advertised across the country. There were about 11 positions in the southeastern US at the GS-9/11 levels; only about half of those positions have been filled. You may see additional attempts to get those positions filled. 

There has been a push by the Washington office and the Regional office to look at sites of slavery and resistance on Forest Service property. There is some money for working cooperatively with HBCUs. They are in the process of gathering information, looking for sites and events that would be of interest and trying to approach various institutions and organizations.  

PRIVATE AGENCIES

AF Consultants: No Report

Arcadis: No Report

Brockington and Associates: No Report

Diachronic Research Foundation: No Report

HDR: No Report

New South Associates: Natalie Adams Pope

Have been doing a lot of SCDOT interchange and rural roads projects. Currently on the second phase of three rural roads projects with fieldwork scheduled soon. Have another rural roads project in the first phase near Townville. 

Trying to get the report for the Governor’s Mansion Complex project wrapped up. Also have started on the project Jason mentioned, the cultural overview of Francis Marion and GIS predictive model. Sent out a letter to people that have either worked on the forest or people with research interests in the area asking basic questions. So far have heard back from 2 people from about 25-30 letters sent out. If anyone has info they would like us to know, James is the primary author and reach out to him.

TRC: Sean Norris

Have done some smaller, industrial site certification programs, some projects with PRT. The Palmetto Trail project found a still site and looked at some potential rock piles and camp sites. The Congaree River project is still ongoing, hoping to start in March or April as long as they can get the coffer dam situated and the water from seeping through. Helped SCIAA out for a couple days with the Battle of Camden burial recoveries. Looking at a possible cemetery removal project in Spartanburg.  

Have done some small projects in Georgia and still have a lot of techs down in Miami on the data recovery project. It looks like that will be finishing up around late January or early February, so there may be an influx of available techs at that time. 

OLD BUSINESS

Old business (curation, NAGPRA, ArchSite Committee) was discussed throughout the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Propose making a donation to the Cayce Museum to thank them for hosting us this year, similar to when the meetings were at the Riverkeeper office. Membership voted to send a check for $100 to the Cayce Museum. 

Congratulations to Dr. Gail Wagner, recipient of the Governor’s Award in the Humanities!


ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next meeting will be on March 24, 2023 at 10:00 am, at the DNR Parker Annex- 2025 Barnwell Street, Columbia SC. President Shepherd adjourned the meeting at 12:15 pm.
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